
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
DECEMBER 17, 2019 

  
Mrs. Hansen, music teacher at Winside HS, was in attendance.  She talked 
about a fundraiser for the Fine Arts to Washington, D.C. They are taking 21-
22 kids at $950.00 each for a 3 day trip.  The trip is in the spring.  Kids liked 
the spaghetti feed the SONs held 2 years ago.  The 1st choice of a fundraiser 
for a date is March 8, 2nd choice is April 15.  Kids will do the posters.  Let 
Mrs. Hansen know if any Fire Departments have something scheduled by 
them on either date.  Mrs. Hansen will send out email to parents.  Contacted 
Dean to verify date was available. 
  
Commander Darin Greunke called the meeting to order with 6 members 
present (Darin Greunke, Bud Neel, Dave Bloomfield, Kevin Andersen, Mark 
Scarborough and Daryl Mundil. Guests: Mrs. Hansen and Mike Kayton) and 
led the salute to the flag.  Dave Bloomfield offered prayer.  A moment of 
silence for the POW/MIA’s was observed.  Cmdr. Greunke led the 
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance and the SON’s Preamble. 
  
Bud Neel read the minutes of the October 2019 meeting.  Corrections were 
made to General Checking account of $420.28, Easter, remove Dave 
Bloomfield (repetitive) the 2nd time.  Dave Bloomfield moved to approve the 
minutes with the corrections, Mark Scarborough 2nd, motion passed. 
  
Kevin Andersen gave the treasurer’s report for general account as of 
November 25, 2019: Daryl Mundil moved to approve the report, Dave 
Bloomfield 2nd, motion passed. 
Benevolent checking and savings accounts (reserved & unreserved as of 
November 25, 2019: Daryl Mundil moved to approve the benevolent 
accounts reports, Mark Scarborough 2nd motion passed. 
  
Discussions: 
--Mike Kayton from Squadron #16 was in attendance.  He needed to talk 
about a check he found for our fundraiser.  He had ticket stub and had 
corrected the amount for the tickets submitted, but had misplaced the 



check.  It has since been found.  Suggestion to contact the ticket purchaser 
and try to get corrected himself.  Dave Bloomfield moved to discuss the 
problem of reimbursement of $50.00 check with the purchaser as it was 
made out to Mike Kayton and endorsed by Mike Kayton. 
--Cmdr. Greunke advised 2 books were returned from the Winside Store to 
Commander.  One ticket was sold from the 2 books. (Ticket #0952.)  Cmdr. 
Greunke wrote a letter to tickets purchaser and returned the $50.00 to him. 
--Verlyn Stoltenburg did an inventory of prizes and has a prize left over from 
2015, not picked up.  Verlyn had information of contact with winner.  Verlyn 
found out the winner had passed away.  Verlyn has contact with father and 
phone number.  Prize was a Remington 783 (.243 caliber).  Need to call 
father to see what he would like to do with the prize.  Cmdr. Greunke will 
contact the father. 
--Hal Daub prize returned.  Question of the ticket was answered. 
--52 Gun Raffle financial.  Dave Bloomfield moved to approve the 
amended report, Mark Scarborough 2nd, motion passed. 
  
New business: 
--Meeting for December is on Christmas Eve.  Move to January 18 if weather 
is ok, January 25 is back-up. 
--Gun Show report by Daryl.  Daryl will reserve the date for the Gun Show 
at the Fairgrounds with Diane Roeber.  Vote next meeting on where to hold 
it this year. 
--Valentine Day steak feed might work in February 2021. 
  
Sick Call: 
None 
  
Old business: 
--Root Beer floats went well 
--Vet’s Day Program was well received 
--Bud attended the meeting in Lincoln at Department of Roads on Hwy 
#20.  Committee moved and approved to name Hwy #20, The Medal of 
Honor Memorial Highway. 
  
New Business: 
--Nov and December Newsletter was read 
--Constitution and ByLaws need reviewed and corrected 



--Soldier’s Childs project by Detachment Commander for Gold Star Kids 
program 
  
Next meeting will be January 28 at 7 PM 
Dave Bloomfield offered prayer 
  
Cmdr. Greunke closed the meeting.  
 


